Town of Chili – Drainage Committee

3235 Chili Avenue, Rochester, New York 14624 Phone: 585-889-3550 Fax: 585-889-8710

www.townofchili.org

Matthew Sinacola, Chairperson - Dr. William Dingus, Secretary - Geoffrey Wiater, Vice Chairperson - Scott Beaman - Nick Sanguedolce - David Lindsay Commissioner of Public Works/Superintendent of Highways Liaison to Town Board - Brian Ostling Deputy Commissioner of Public Works - Hon. Tracy DiFlorio, Councilwoman Town of Chili

Summary of Approved Minutes Town of Chili Drainage Committee

August 4, 2015

Matt Sinacola, Chairperson called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.

The meeting was held at the Town Highway Garage Facility at 200 Beaver Rd.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Matthew Sinacola, Chairperson, Scott Beaman, Nicholas Sanguedolce; Brian Ostling, Deputy Commissioner of Public Works, Hon Tracy DiFlorio, Councilwomen Town of Chili

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Geoffrey Wiater Vice Chairperson, Dr. William Dingus, Secretary

MINUTES:

The July 7, 2015 Meeting minutes were approved with the following corrections.

Under Guests: the third paragraph had wording added. A fourth paragraph was added to expand on comments made by attendees.

GUESTS:

Joy Gartland; 96 Battlegreen Dr.

Monique Harding; 320 Paul Road

OLD BUSINESS and WORK COMPLETED:

#320 Paul Road

Joy Gartland and Monique Harding spoke about the drainage concerns observed in the back yard of 320 Paul Road. Joy Gartland presented a signed list of land owners in the area, in support of her comments and concerns about the drainage problem. The board thanked Joy for her efforts and advised that the public works department would look into the problem in more detail. The board noted that a solution would likely be time consuming and the cost might prohibit actions being taken. The board also noted that assuming a new drainage facility were feasible and approved, that easements would be required on all the parcels affected. The board agreed that the public works department should review this further and explore the costs.

#17 Wills Road; #4 Rose Road; #7 Deb Ellen Drive (no guests)

Brain Ostling presented his findings on the existing storm system in the area. This included a copy of the utility record map and elevations taken on the drainage structures and drainage ditches. Some of the owners who attended last month's meeting were contacted and advised that the board would not have anything to report at tonight meeting. The board discussed the findings and agreed that there may be modifications to the road side ditch and drainage structures, which could help mitigate storm water in the area. These actions might help reduce the drainage problem expressed by the owners at last months meeting. The board agreed that the department of public works should look into the possibility of conducting some work in the area and to determine the costs

#31 Talos Way (no guests)

Brain Ostling reported on a visual inspection of the drainage ditch running along Talos Way. There does not appear to be any problems with the drainage ditch. There is some wood debris present along the route of the ditch, but it is not impeding the flow in any significant way. Brain will contact the owner.

Bright Oaks (no guests)

There was a short discussion on work previously done. A resident has questioned if the work is done. Brian agreed to contact the owner.

NEW BUSINESS:

No new issues.

MEMBER STATUS REVIEW:

N/A

REVIEW: (No board review was needed on any of the application items listed).

July 14, 2015 Chili Planning Board

- 1) 271 Paul Road, Carozza; special use permit to allow paving and landscaping business. Approved by Town Board July 16, 2105.
- 2) Westside Cemetery, 404 Chili-Scottsville Road, zoning request. Notice of resolution to approve request by Town Board. July 16, 2015.
- 3) Asif Hassain, 1210 Scottsville Road. Informal discussion, Tabled for further review at a later meeting.

July 28, 2015 Zoning Board of Appeals

Note: 9 agenda item, no drainage concerns, all items N/A

No upcoming meeting agenda items to report.

ADJOURNMENT:

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

The next meeting will be on September 1, 2015

Respectfully submitted,

Matt Sinacola